When You Are The Contest Toastmaster


Over the years, I have served as Contest Toastmaster at the club, area, division, and district levels. I have learned several tips from my many mentors along the way. This is a list of suggestions for adding finesse when you are called upon to serve as Contest Toastmaster.
Before the Contest

1. Dress for Success. As Contest Toastmaster, you are in charge for the next hour-and-a-half. Wear a suit or even a tuxedo. All eyes will be on you between speakers.
2. Use a Theme. Use a light hearted theme that lends itself to humor. By using a theme, your contest will be more spontaneous, and you endear yourself to the audience. As Toastmaster, you have two goals. First, warm up the audience. Get them laughing, energetic, and engaged. Second, focus attention on the speakers. A good Toastmaster will take care not to overshadow the featured speakers.
3. Practice Pronunciations. Gather biographical notes at least a day in advance of the contest. Practice pronouncing each speaker’s name and speech title. Confirm these with each speaker at the contestants meeting. In the International speech contest announce the: Speaker’s name, speech title, [slight pause], speech title, and the speaker’s name. Avoid adding any undue emphasis or vocal variety.
During the Contest

4. Announce “The Next Speaker…”.  Treat each speaker equally. Avoid identifying someone as “our first speaker…” or as “last but not least, our final speaker…” During your opening comments as Toastmaster, let the audience know that you will introduce all speakers as “the next speaker” including the first and last speakers. “The next speaker is John Doe. My Summer Vacation. My Summer Vacation. John Doe.”
5. Have Speakers Queue Up from the same spot in the room. Once a speaker is ready to be announced, make sure that he or she walks forward from the same location as the other speakers. If possible, mark the spot on the floor with some masking tape. This is subtle and yet classy, and tends to even out the applause for all speakers.
6. Only announce the next speaker when ready. There is a minute of silence between speakers. There are times when it takes more than a minute for attaching and adjusting the microphone on a speaker. One minute of setup time is a general guideline. Take care not to announce a speaker who is not ready to walk forward. This may unduly influence the judges. Signal the timers so that they know to be patient and yet ready when the next speaker is announced.
7. Stand until the speaker acknowledges you. Most speakers will address the Toastmaster and audience at the beginning or within several sentences from the beginning of the speech. Once you have announced the speaker, simply stand by your seat and await the acknowledgement. Cover this with the speakers during the contestant meeting. This is a really nice touch that will set you apart as a contest toastmaster.

8. Do not announce the minute of silence (between speakers). Instead, set an example by simply remaining silent during that minute. Prior to the contest, arrange with the timers to silently signal the duration of one minute between speeches. During your opening remarks, let the audience know that there will be a minute of silence between speakers to allow judges time to mark their ballots. Make eye contact with the audience members during that minute, but avoid speaking. When you see the timers’ signal, and you see that the next speaker is ready, simply announce him or her.
9. Announce an indefinite period of silence (will follow the final speech). During your opening remarks, let the audience know that there will be an indefinite period of silence following the final speech. Prior to the contest, instruct ballot counters to remain in their seats for one minute following the final speech. They may then rise and quietly begin collecting ballots. Keep in mind that the judges need time to complete their ballots. After the last speaker concludes, simply remain silent until the chief judge advises that all of the ballots have been collected. 
During the Interviews

10.  Have an assistant. There is nothing more distracting than a Toastmaster shuffling through papers during the interviews. Have the assistant queue up the bio sheet and the certificates of participation for each speaker. In this way, you can focus on your presentation instead of your organizing.
11. Frame Certificates of Participation. – Buy certificate frames prior to the contest. Sign and insert the certificates of participation into the certificate folders prior to the contest. Be sure to have a couple of extras in the event that there is a change in the lineup of contestants. Make sure the contestants know how important their participation is at this level of the contest series. 
12. Call each contestant forward individually and recall the name of the speech. Avoid the police line-up! Calling all contestants forward en masse may seem efficient, yet it is tacky. Honor each speaker by inviting him/her forward one at a time. “Let’s learn a little more about our contestants. Please welcome John Doe.’ My Summer Vacation.’” [Applause]
13. Keep contestant interviews crisp and entertaining. Once the contest is complete, your role is to entertain the audience with some short interviews. It is okay to have the speaker on deck go to the contest queuing location (not on the stage), so as not to delay the interviews. I recommend using a simple outline for the interview:
a. Ask the speaker identify his/her Club, as well as Area, Division, or District.

b. Plan to ask 1-2 questions. Find an opportunity use a call back to the speech. Ask only one or two questions, and keep each interview short (1 – 2 minutes.), yet long enough to learn something about each speaker.
c. Ask the speaker if there is anyone she/he would like to acknowledge.

d. Let the speaker know how proud we as an organization are of her/his accomplishment and contribution. 

e. Present the framed certificate of appreciation. Have the speaker stand ready for a photo opportunity at the end of the interview.
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